

March 12, 2023

Thelo Board Meeting

Present: Brian Scott, Dana, Ryan, Shanna, Krystal, Dziugas, Brian Schiller

Minutes approved from February

President: We would like a formal agenda. Start doing regularly. We need some ideas for Vice-President. Need some help

Treasurer: Overall, field stuff has been paid, still \$1,500 more. \$5,500 over on gear. \$33,000 in the bank. Tournament fees? Did they go through? 5 teams. Payment plans are paid through March, so we are done with that. No more money coming in until Tryouts.

Registrar: All teams are done, cups are paid for. Only paying for 2 girls teams

Equipment: Some order is here. A lot of coach stuff and some things for the board. Track jackets. Has a bill from FedEx. Canopy broke in half after first use with weights on it. Shanna will try to get our money back and will get a replacement. Need balls Nike Strikes \$32. Would like half a dozen for each team. They last. \$16 balls lose air. 72 balls **Shana, find out what kind of warranty can we get on the balls from Dicks and from Soccer.com.** What about match balls? Get 6 and have 3 stay in the box at Alder Creek. Let's get some Thelo give-aways. Stickers, headband...bring ideas next meeting. **Check in with soccer.com about our account. Have them update our contact email. Order 10 ball bags.**

Propose to buy 72 Nike Strikes and 6 match balls. Passed

Director of Coaching: Girl's High School side is turning into a "show." Boys going well. But Loc is leaving. 06 boys may implode. He wanted to take them to premier, but they don't have the talent. Level of commitment from players and parents is really low. Wants to post for coaches. '10, '06 Boys, '09 Boys. A coach who refuses to expand his roster and refuses to play his bench is not someone DOC wants. We have no identity. We don't have a premier level team. We can't say we can take you player to the top. We should sell ourselves as a developmental club. Not seeing the growth to the next level. Before we go to try-outs, would like to declare ourselves as "developmental." Girl's side is just starting the academy style. There are some growing pains and they need more identity from the get-go. Do we really want much younger players with the older team. Moves like that need to be approved by board or the DOC. Ryan has no communication from the Girl's coaches. They will walk away from him. They claim that Ryan won't talk to them. Coach meeting prior to tryouts. Player/Parent expectations. We need to set them better. Next Sunday, meeting with Gladstone's coaches meeting to see about supporting the players to stay in the game longer. Let them know when this transition works well.

Next agenda: Travel policy needs to be done before summer.

Proposal for Tryouts: Each coach select their team even if they will practice academy style. Anyone playing up more than a year should have approval from DOC. Ryan will write this up and we will approve the entirety over email. Passed

Rec. Liaison: Meeting with Gladstone. Wants to invite some players from N. Clackamas to come out and play. Still want to have both boards to come together for a meeting. Let's just talk and get to know

each other. What will we do to gain teams. Do we want rec team? How do we get our faces in front of people so they can see us. Let coaches know they can come too! Their child plays for free. Coaches are afraid to make that jump. But that is the DOCs job—to help them develop their coaching. Clackamas United John Wiley, partnered with rangers in Scotland. Ryan submitted for a partnership with someone in the Netherlands

Fields: Lights have been an issue. Faciliatron says that we have reserved the fields. In touch with Ming, hoping to talk with her tomorrow. Need to look at fields for the rest of the year. It seems that Clackamas united is allowed on the fields at 6:00 and we can't get on until 6:15. Need our new fields person to make sure to be at the meeting. We are at the bottom of the pecking order. New coordinator wants to change this. Look at track meets at Putnam to make sure that we don't have a conflict. How many teams, two practices, where is their room for them. Blockages for weekend games. DOC and Fields can communicate for practices. Cup play also has time. On the day it opens up you need to be on it. Make sure to communicate with Valerie at the league level. **Ask: DOC and President would both like to be able to log into Faciliatron.** Need fields for next two weeks. Cup play starts on April 8th. Cup fields—5 teams. May 8th—M-Th tryouts. 6-10.

Proposal: 6:30 to 8:30 Wednesday Locs team is playing and would like all Thelo players come out to watch the game. Provide pizza. "Club Thelo Night." March 15th. Passed

Brian will ask Jason to set-up Krystal, Robbie, and Amber with email addresses.

Fees for next year:

Proposal: \$700 for youth, \$490 for high school and \$25 try-out fee for 2023/2024. Passed.

Banners: chosen. Bene will send to Shanna

Next meeting: April 16th